
 
 

Gawcott Newsletter                           

 
The September 2024 newsletter is supported by   

 

News from Gawcott with Lenborough Parish Council  
 

The Parish Council meets monthly at the Village Hall. Dates of meetings are on our website. All are welcome to at-
tend. www.gawcottwithlenboroughpc.co.uk.  
 
Planning  
 
The latest planning applications that are being considered by Buckinghamshire Council are: 
 
24/01927/ADP, 24/01965/ADP & 24/01966/ADP – Land off Osier Way. 
 
24/02147/APP – Change of use from equestrian to a mixed use of equestrian, business and residential use. Demoli-
tion of existing equestrian buildings and the erection of single storey stables, storage barn, office and dwelling 
house – Hollow Farm, Buckingham Road 
 
24/02255/APP – Householder application for single storey front extension – Twin Trees, Hillesden Road 
  
Decisions made by Buckinghamshire Council are: 
 
24/01331/VRC - Variation of condition 7 (water quality) 10 (plans) relating to application 
 
20/00886/ADP (Variation of condition 10 of planning permission 17/04668/ADP as amended by 17/A4668/NON - To 
vary drawing references within condition 10 to allow amended distribution, and amendment, of proposed homes 
and give effect for 9 additional homes to the layout of homes south of Tingewick Road) – Land at Tingewick 
Road.  APPROVED  
 
24/01534/PIP – Application for permission in principle for a minimum of one and a maximum of one detached 
dwelling – Poppyfields, Tingewick Road. REFUSED  
  
To view the details, please go to Buckinghamshire Council’s website at: www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-
and-building-control/ 
 
Other News  
 
The Parish Council would like to thank the Buckingham &amp; Villages Community Board for the funding towards 
the costs of our new speed sign. This speed sign will be placed in two locations on a rotating basis – Hillesden Road 
and Main Street/Preston Road. The new sign was installed at the beginning of August.  
 
The HS2 visitor van has been booked for the 26th September and will be parked at the Richard Roper Playing Field. 
They usually plan to be in place from 3pm until 7pm. Please put a note in your diary to pop along and raise any ques-
tions you may have.  
 
Buckingham & Villages Community Board are delighted to announce that bookings for the Dementia Awareness 
Events are now OPEN.   Bookings can be made via their online form:  https://forms.office.com/e/t95S6jVyyN  or by 
contacting BVCB@buckinghamshire.gov.uk / 01296 383042.  
 
The events will take place at the following locations / dates: 
 

                                                   17th September:  East & Boltoph Claydon Village Hall 
                                                   1 8th September: Buckingham Library 
                                                   19th September: Westbury Village Hall 

 
Morning sessions: 10.00 – 13.00. Afternoon sessions: 13.30 – 16.30 



 



 

 



 

There are 2 public access Defibrillator Heart Restarters in 
Gawcott. These are located at the Village Hall and the      

Richard Roper Fields.  

Nexus Fostering urgently needs the 
residents of Gawcott-with-
Lenborough to help local children by 
becoming    foster carers. The situa-
tion is critical, with hundreds of chil-
dren and young people in desperate 
need of a foster family.   Your help is 

crucial in addressing the national shortage of foster 
carers.  
 
Children from 0-18 are looking for foster homes and 
would need an adult around to support them day to 
day. This includes sibling groups, teenagers, parent 
and child fostering and also caring for unaccompanied 
asylum-seeking children. Nexus Fostering welcomes 
individuals of all ages, genders, religions, and ethnici-
ties to apply. We value diversity and are looking for 
people who      genuinely want to make a difference in a 
child's life. Many children enter foster care through no 
fault of their own and need someone with patience, 
kindness, and dedication to help them experience the 
childhood they deserve.  
 
At Nexus Fostering, we have a passionate and friendly 
team of professionals who support our foster carers 
and young people 24/7, 365 days a year. Could you 
become a foster carer? Contact us for an informal chat 
to find out how you can make a difference in a child's 
life.    
 
Phone – 0208 864 6040   

 

PADBURY TENNIS CLUB 
 WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS 

 

Now that spring is around the corner Padbury 
Tennis Club welcomes new members of all    
ages at our Tuesday (7pm) and Saturday (4pm) 
social mix ins.   
  
The club will also be fielding a team in the MK 
Tennis League again this year, with pre-season 
training with our resident coach Ed Harwood.  
Ed continues to offer junior coaching on      
Tuesday evenings and has a adult groups on a    
Wednesday evening. He is also available for 
one-to-one coaching. 
  
The club always welcomes new members of 
any ability so why not come and give tennis  
a try!   
 
If interested, drop Dave a message on  
padburytcmemb@gmail.com 

  Want to book Gawcott Village Hall? 
 

To book the Village Hall please email  
Mandy Minney on 

 gawcottvhall@gmail.com 

 

mailto:padburytcmemb@gmail.com


 

To contact the editor  please email Gawcottnewsletter@gmail.com 
 

Deadline for the October issue is September 20th  
 Thank you  



 

A huge thank you to all those  support-
ing these events—we are very  happy to 
say these have now SOLD OUT.   
 
Love Sue Herring  

 
 

CALL FOR BOOKS 
FOR ROUNDWOOD 
PRIMARY SCHOOL  
 
 
 
 
 

 
One of our priorities at Roundwood Primary School is that all 
children develop a love of reading. We are currently updating 
our school libraries on our Infant Site and Junior Site to sup-
port this. 
 

If anybody has any books at home that their children or 
grandchildren, no longer read, we would be very grateful for 
any donations that anyone would like to make. These could 
be fiction or non-fiction for children aged from 4 years old to 
12 years old.   
 

We are working very closely with the Buckingham University 
Bookshop, who are helping us to develop our class libraries, 
we are very excited to have received our first books from 
them, which the children are already enjoying. They are creat-
ing a 'Wish List' of exciting and interesting new books for us. 
If anybody would like to purchase a book for the children 
from this list please contact the Buckingham University 
Bookshop. 
book.shop@buckingham.ac.uk 
 
Thank you very much for your support 
Roundwood Primary School 

mailto:book.shop@buckingham.ac.uk

